
PUBLIC NOTICE 

     Tribute to Deputy Reeve 

[Municipal Operations Closure] 

 

With heavy hearts the RM of Meota No. 468 regrets to inform the public of the untimely 

death of Division 6 Councillor and Deputy Reeve Bernie Nedelec. 

 

Bernie passed away suddenly on December 12, 2023.  

 

Council and staff extend deepest condolences to Bernie’s family and to our neighbors in 

the RM of Turtle River No. 469 where Bernie served as the municipal foreman. We also 

wish to acknowledge the contributions that Bernie made in his 5 years on Council, his 

role on multiple boards and committees, and his fulfillment of the role of Deputy Reeve. 

 

The funeral and celebration of Bernie’s life will be held at the Meota Community 

Complex on Wednesday, December 20, 2023 at 2 p.m. Out of respect, our office and 

shop will be closed on Wednesday December 20, 2023.  

 

 

 

 

 


